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PAROISSE DE ST. PIERRE 

 

The First Day of August Two Thousand and Twenty-Four 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish 

Hall on Thursday 01 August 2024 at 7.15 p.m. (after a nomination meeting)  to: - 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on 

Wednesday 10 July 2024. 

 

2. To nominate a Constables Officer for Grande Vingtaine for a 3-year term of office 

as the term of office is up for renewal. 

 

3. To nominate a Vingtenier for Vingtaine Coin Varin for a 3-year term of office as 

the term of office is up for renewal.  

 

4. To nominate the Vice-Chair for St Peters Youth & Community Centre as the term 

of office is up for renewal. 

 
1 On the proposal of John Camara, seconded by Thomas Du Feu, the minutes of 

the Assembly on 10 July 2024, which were previously handed out, were 
approved.  

2 A proposition was made by Dr Simon Bonn to  nominate  Sheila Crowsley for the 
role of Constables Officer for Grande Vingtaine, he advised that Sheila is a 
Teacher and has lived in the Parish for the last 5 years and would like to join the 
Honorary Police . The Constable asked for any further nominations, as there was 
none, he thanked Sheila for offering her services and will confirm the swearing in 
date to her. 

3 This item was withdrawn for the agenda as the Vingtenier has decided not to re-
stand. 

4 Timothy Renault stood to propose Sally Johnson for another term of office as the 
Vice Chair for St Peters Youth & Community Centre. He said that she is invaluable 
asset to the committee with her HR role and many other things she does in the 
background. The proposition was seconded by John Camara who has known her 
for many years. 
As there were no further nominations the Constable thanked Sally for all thew 
tremendous amount of work for the centre.  
Timothy Renault stood to ask if anyone also knew of anyone that may be 
interested in a role as a member due to some of the previous members standing 
down. Roland Huelin’s name was recommended for a future assembly.  
 
As there were no further business the Constable thanked everyone for attending. 
 
This concluded the business of the Assembly. 
 

      23 July 2024    R P Vibert   Connetable 


